NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL #5
Monday, November 21, 2016 — 7:00 pm
Great Falls Clinic Specialty Center, 3000 15 Ave So

CALL TO ORDER: The meeting was called to order by Chairman Eric Ray at 7:00 pm with the Pledge of
Allegiance.

ROLL CALL: Members present: Mac McFadden, Terry Albrecht, Eric Ray, Gloria Bedker, and Marcia
Anderson. There were 17 neighbors present including Patty Vielle, Chief Flight Nurse for Benefis Mercy
Flight.

NEW BUSINESS:
Patty Vielle, Chief Flight Nurse for Benefis Mercy Flight, gave a very informative, entertaining and lively
presentation on the Benefis Mercy Flight. The Central Montana Mercy Flight was started in 1982. They flew
over 1058 flights last year (patient transports) and had over 1500 calls. They rent the aircraft from Metro
Aviation for $318,000 per month. They perform a very important service to Great Falls and the surrounding
area.

PETITIONS AND COMMUNICATIONS, UPDATES
The corners of 10" and 11" Aves So and 33 St are still a concern with the line of sight.
There has been vehicle vandalism on 18" Ave So.
24™ Ave So has been completed.

OLD BUSINESS
Approve Minutes: The minutes were read and approved on a Motion by Mac and Second by Terry.
Reports: Police Advisory Board: There have been several stolen vehicles around town. The keys were left in
the car.
Council of Councils: The Neighborhood Councils received praise from the Mayor and City Commission.

OTHER BUSINESS:
There will be a town meeting on Monday for the Park Master Plan. Joe Patrella will present the plan at our
January meeting..

NEXT MEETING - There will be no meeting in December. The next meeting is January 16, 2017. Joe Patrella
will be the speaker.

ADJOURN
The meeting was adjourned at 8:00. Cookies and coffee were enjoyed by all.

Respectfully submitted,
Marcia Anderson, Secretary



